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 The Corporation of the Township of Prince                                            
3042 Second Line West, 
Prince Township, Ontario P6A 6K4


                                                    Phone 705-779-2992     Fax 705-779-2725

Mayor:  Ken Lamming




             CAO/Clerk-Treasurer:  Peggy Greco
January 25, 2016
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto ON M4P 1E4
Attn: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Tel: 1-888-632-6273 (toll free)
Fax: 416-440-7656
E-mail: BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca
Dear Ms. Walli:
Re:  Union Gas Application EB-2015-0179

We were greatly disappointed when we were informed this morning that the community expansion project, under the above named application, has been put on hold by the Ontario Energy Board. 
Prince Township has been advocating for this development and the installation of natural gas lines in our municipality for several years now and were very hopeful that there would be a positive outcome in this hearing.  The Township has already filed a letter of support to the Board in relation to this proceeding. 

In addition, the township supported a resolution from the Municipality of West Nipissing, asking the Minister of Energy to consider expanding the accessibility to natural gas services in Northern Ontario communities in order to provide a similar financial saving opportunity to all northern residents and businesses that is available to Southern Ontario and larger municipalities in Northern Ontario.
The Township office has been holding off on the purchase of a new furnace for a few years now, with the intention of converting to natural gas.  This switch would be more cost efficient and environmentally friendly than our oil-fueled boiler. We have also sent out surveys and have a commitment from many members of our community who are anxious to convert to natural gas, as well.  
Many of our residents have been informed by their insurance companies that the oil tanks they are currently using, are no longer acceptable and must be changed.  The cost for this replacement is approximately $3,500 per tank.  This expense could be avoided if the natural gas service is made available sooner rather than later. 

On behalf of the Township of Prince, I implore you to take whatever steps necessary to expedite this process and approve the expansion of natural gas in Prince Township.
Thank you, on behalf of the Council and residents of Prince Township.
Sincerely, 

Ken Lamming

Mayor

The Corporation of the Township of Prince

3042 Second Line West

Prince Township, ON  P6A 6K4

Home:  705-779-2875

Cell:  705-971-3663

Fax:  705-779-2725

E-mail:  klamming@princetwp.ca
cc.  The Honorable Bob Chiarelli, Minister of Energy
